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your Shirley Ryan AbilityLab physician visits.  It is important that you understand your 
insurance plan (coverage) for a full understanding of how this may affect your out-of-
pocket expenses; i.e., co-pays and deductibles. 

You should expect to receive two (2) bills for each physician visit.  The first bill is for the 
physician’s professional fee, which is billed under the heading “Medical Services-RIC”. The 
second bill will be from the Shirley Ryan AbilityLab and will contain technical charges for the 
use of the facility. 

The sum of these two (2) bills will equal the total cost of the office visit.  


